
 

April 5, 2019 

VIA EMAIL TO sjud.exhibits@oregonlegislature.gov 

Oregon Senate Judiciary Committee 
900 Court Street NE 
Salem, OR 97301 
 
Re: Response to SB 111-4 
 
Dear Senators -  

We are writing today in strong opposition of SB 111-4.  

Oregon Labeling regulations require, if the label claims or implies “Oregon” an Oregon County 

or an AVA wholly within Oregon, 100% of the grapes must be from Oregon and 95% from that 

appellation of Origin. These blending percentages are considerably stricter than our neighboring 

states as well as the federal standard set by the TTB.  

Oregon also has stricter regulations than other U.S. regions when it comes to labeling the 

varieties used in a wine. Federal regulation states that at least 75% of grapes used to make a wine 

must be of the declared variety in an identified appellation of origin. In Oregon, 90% or more of 

the wine must be from the named variety, including Oregon’s most widely produced wines: 

Pinot noir, Pinot gris, Chardonnay, Pinot blanc and 50 other varieties known to grow in Oregon. 

Federal Law which regulates every bonded winery in the nation states that the wine must 

conform to the laws and regulations of the named appellation area governing the composition, 

method of manufacture, and designation of wines made in such state.  

We argue that Oregon already has the strictest laws in the nation when it comes to blending and 

labeling wine. The feds say Oregon labels have to follow Oregon law, so why would we burden 

the OLCC with unnecessary and expensive oversight.  

• This bill is designed to chase away out of state buyers looking to build brand Oregon. 

This bill will devalue Oregon wine grapes at the expense of growers, while benefiting a 

few.  

• This bill is dividing our industry like never before.  

• It creates winners and losers. 

• It is not supported by the industry as a whole, only a few.  

• It puts the OLCC in an unachievable regulatory position. There is not an epidemic of 

label violations, but only a few, and those have been handled by the TTB and the OLCC 

as the law requires.  



We are in support of collecting a $25 grape tonnage tax on all fruit gown in Oregon, whether it is 

sold in or out of state.   But, do not think we need legislation to collect it.  A simple adjustment 

to the existing “Oregon Wine Board Tax Report” is all that would be needed.  

The $25,000 fine for an infraction of a rule that has not been made yet is bit much for most 

wineries and would probably keep them from buying Oregon grapes and building brand Oregon.  

SB 111-4 is a poorly written retaliatory bill that will benefit a few and devastate others, while it 

divides the Oregon wine industry. 

We urge you to vote no on SB 111-4 

Rob & Jolee Wallace 
Del Rio Vineyards & Winery 
 
 
 
 
 
 
State and Federal regulation documents attached.   
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